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AGENDA 30 SEPTEMBER UNTIL 25 OCTOBER  

Monday 30 Sept. All-in-1 Theme The Netherlands Week 3. 

VLL Kern 2 ‘’Day and Night.  

Lower grades Theme Sil in the museum.  

Miss Els not present. 

 

Tuesday 01 Oct. Group 8 visits the city hall and will return on time 

Training “The House” for students from group 7 at 15.00h. 

 

Wednesday 02 Oct. Start Children’s Book Week Theme vehicles. 

Performance of Mr B from 09.00 to 10.00 h, parents are welcome! 

Start school soccer from 14.00  to 17.00 h. 

 

Thursday 03 Oct.  Meeting tale bags from 08.30-11.00h with Femke and the parent council! Will you be there? 

Parent meeting transfer PO-VO for parents of group 8 from 17.00-18.30 
h. 

 

Friday 04 Oct.  Swimming lessons for all children from groups 4a, 4/5b and 5a from 13.45-14.30 h.  

Dance lessons instead of drama lessons.  

 

Monday 07 Oct. Week of the Snack.  

Tuesday 08 Oct. Training “The House” for students from group 7 at 15.00h. 
Trip to the library with parents of the lower grades and the toddlers from 08.30-10.00h. 
Will you come with? 

 

Wednesday 09 Oct. School soccer tournament from 14.00 to 17.00 h.  

Thursday 10 Oct. Group 8 lightning internship. 

Meeting tale bags from 08.30-11.00h with Femke and the parent council! Will you be there? 

Children from groups 1/2a and 1/2c will be visiting the Rijksmuseum for the theme.  

MR meeting from 16.00-17.30h. 

 

Friday 11 Oct. Swimming lessons for all children from groups 4a, 4/5b and 5a from 13.45-14.30 h.  

Dance lessons instead of drama lessons. 

Children from group 1/2b  will be visiting the Rijksmuseum for the theme. 

 

Monday 14 Oct. Last measurements healthy school lunch.  

Tuesday 15 Oct. Last measurements healthy school lunch.  

Wednesday 16 Oct. Finale School soccer.  

Thursday 17 - Friday 18 Oct. Study day, students are off. 

The team will be visiting Valencia on a study trip in context off citizenship  

 

Monday 21 - Friday 25 Oct. Fall break!   

 

 

27-09-2019 

Newsline nr.3 

 

The switch from primary to secondary school can be an exciting moment. As a parent, you naturally 

want to be well prepared for this transition to run smoothly. 

That is why we are organizing an information evening for group 8 on Thursday 03 October 2019 from 

17.00 to 18.30 h at de Blauwe Lijn. 

During the information evening we will tell you everything there is to know about the procedure in 

Amsterdam for the transfer to secondary education, this includes information about the final CITO test. 

In addition, information is also given about your child's school options. 

There is enough room to ask questions! Do not miss it!  

Snacks and drinks are served! 

PARENT MEETING TRANSFER PO-VO FOR PARENTS FROM GROUP 8.    
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Mr. B flies to the moon! Will you fly with? 

Ever since he was a child Mr. B has dreamt of a trip to the 

moon. 

He has imagined how that would go well over a hundred 

times: the countdown, the ascent to space, landing on the 

moon and then while enjoying a delicious moon banana and 

an all-inclusive star dust cocktail all alone on the lunar sand 

beach watching the setting earth! Who would not want 

that? 

One day he sees an advertisement in the newspaper for the 

"First Holiday Flight to the Moon", he decides to scrape all 

his savings together and buy a ticket! 

That is the start of a hilarious adventure in unknown 

territory ... Because what can you actually bring to the 

moon in your suitcase? Would the toilets be neat and tidy? 

Is sunburn factor 250 enough? What do you get to eat? And 

... are you there alone? 

Do you want to come watch? It takes place on Wednesday 02 

October from 09.00 to 10.00 h in our cantine.   

 

 

 

 

WEEK OF THE SNACK 

                                   

  

 

Active Citizenship for students is taking responsibility independently for community interests within and / or 

outside of school. It is being able and willing to participate in society. Citizenship is about diversity, acceptance 

and tolerance. It requires reflection on your own actions, a respectful attitude and a contribution to caring for 

your environment. 

At De Blauwe Lijn we pay attention to active citizenship in our education program. 

But despite the current offer within citizenship science, there is still much information to be gained. 

During the study days for the fall holidays, part of the team will visit a number of schools in Valencia, Spain, to 

familiarize ourselves with how citizenship is shaped within Spanish education. 

We know different cultures within our school. This study trip is a follow-up to our previous visits to England, 

Ghana and Suriname. 

To prepare our students for this future, it is very important for the team to adopt an open attitude and embrace 

diversity. This open attitude is created by, among other things, experiencing various cultures. 

As a healthy start to the new school year, the 

Blauwe Lijn participates in the Snack Week 

program for groups 5 to 8: five days with videos, 

assignments and healthy snacks for the entire 

group. 

 

Pupils experience together how delicious a 

healthy snack can be! Exercising and relaxing on 

time are of course also part of a healthy start. 

For more information, visit: 

www.ikeethetbeter.nl  
 

OPENING CHILDREN’S BOOK WEEK WITH MR B 

                                   

  

 

STUDY TRIP TO VALENCIA 

  

 

http://www.ikeethetbeter.nl/
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TOP LANGUAGE! 

                                   

  

 

It is time for school soccer and all signups have 
already been received. The first tournament will 
take place on Wednesday, Sept. 25 at 14:30 h until 
no later than 17:15 h in South East United. 

The students gather at school in the room of their 
team supervisor (a teacher) that day. They get to 
borrow sportswear from school. They must bring 
their own socks and shoes. Also give them warm 
clothing that they can wear over their soccer kit 
when they walk to the location. 

After the tournament, they return the soccer 

clothing to their team coach. Afterwards, the 

students can go home themselves or be picked up 

on location. 
 

Cheer your child on from the sidelines or join as a 

guide? Pass this on to Mr Fabian or your child's 

teacher! 

 

SCHOOL SOCCER 2019 

 

WILL YOU JOIN US TO THE LIBRARY? 

  

 As part of the Children's Book Week, 

Femke (parent consultant) is organizing an 

outing to the library for all parents of 

toddlers and preschoolers on Tuesday 8 

October. 

She will show them the way, tell them how 

to become a member and tell them 

everything about choosing books and the 

way they read to their child. 

We find language and parent involvement very important and offer  
our parents the opportunity to develop their Dutch skills.That is why 
we offer free language lessons twice a week. 

The lessons are offered twice a week during school hours for a period of 11 weeks, after which you can possibly 
extend it by 11 weeks in the next block. 

Unfortunately we notice that parents sign up and then do not come, this is a missed opportunity! 

Do you have issues with the Dutch language, do you have a citizen service number and can you attend classes 

twice a week during school hours? Then sign up! 

 

Are you already following an integration course? This is also not a problem! You can safely participate in the 

lesson program. 

 

Register with Anissa Office Manager of the Blauwe Lijn! 
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We started a new Theme last Monday: Art "I am an artist". 

The toddlers are already creating beautiful works of art with paint and other materials from 

outside. 

On Friday 4 October, Kleintje Kunst will come to our groups and we will enjoy and participate in 

visual arts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

BLAUWE BIJTJES 

                                   

  

 

GOING TO THE RIJKSMUSEUM WITH THE PRESCHOOLERS 

                                   

  

 

With the toddlers and preschoolers everything is based 

around the theme of art. In recent weeks they have been 

busy making paintings, playing with clay and creating. 

 

Thursday 10 and Friday 11 October The preschoolers will 

be visiting the Rijksmuseum by bus. They will leave 

around 11.00 and we will be back at school at a quarter to 

two. Your child is expected at school at half past eight like 

always. 

 

Curious about the tour? Visit: 
https://www.rijksmuseum.nl/nl/families-onderwijs-of-

groepen/primair-onderwijs/help-de-muziek-is-zoek  

 

 

 

(Dutch) Poem: 

Peuter Penseel, 

Een kwastje aan een steel, schilderde in het geel. 

Iets raars, iets moois, 

Iets van niets en toch zoveel.  

 

Kind regards, 

Teachers of de Blauwe Bij 1 and 2. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

PARENT CONTRIBUTION AND CITY PASS 

                                   

  

 

This school year we will again participate in the pilot 
"Parent contribution free with a city pass"! Does your 
child have a city pass? Then the parental contribution 
and school trip with the City pass is free. Our budget 
consultant Djamilla Haps from the MaDi foundation will 
be present again this school year, every Thursday at 
13:45 h! You can have the city pass scanned at her or at 
Anissa's (office manager). This scan is sent to the 
municipality. The municipality then ensures that the 
amount of money for the parental contribution is 
deposited into the school's account. Applying for a sports 
and cultural fund, or do you not yet have a city pass? Ask 
our budget consultant Djamilla for more information. 
 
You don’t have a city pass? 
Hereby the request to make a payment on time so that 
we can continue to shape the activities for our children. 
The parental contribution for each child is 50 euros and 
can be transferred to account number: 
NL47INGB0009216405  Stichting beheer 
ouderraadsgelden. 
 
 

Can't pay the amount in one go? 

 

A payment arrangement is possible! 

For more information you can contact 

Anissa. 

https://www.rijksmuseum.nl/nl/families-onderwijs-of-groepen/primair-onderwijs/help-de-muziek-is-zoek
https://www.rijksmuseum.nl/nl/families-onderwijs-of-groepen/primair-onderwijs/help-de-muziek-is-zoek

